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CURRENT YEAR COMMENTS 

 

Investment Policy  
During our audit, we noted that the County does not perform an audit of management controls on 

investments and compliance with the County’s investment policies as required by the Public 

Funds Investment Act.  

 

Recommendation:  
The County should perform or adopt a timetable to perform an audit of management controls on 

investments and compliance with the County’s investment policies in order to be in compliance 

with the Public Funds Investment Act.  

 

Single Audit – Reporting  
During our audit of the Stone Garden grant, we noted that the County was a sub-grantee and was 

not responsible to submit financial reports.  However, the County was required to submit 

quarterly progress report.  We determined through verification with the pass through entity that 

the County had complied.  However, the County had no in-house records to demonstrate 

compliance.  

 

Recommendation:  
We recommend that the County should provide additional training to its staff regarding federal 

grant reporting requirements and maintain in-house records to demonstrate compliance.  

 
PRIOR YEAR COMMENTS 

 

Investment Policy 

During our audit, we noted that the County did not perform an audit of management controls on 

investments and compliance with the County’s investment policies as required by the Public 

Funds Investment Act. 

 

Status: 

This finding was repeated in the current year. 

 

Single Audit – Cash Management 

During our audit, we noted that 7 out of 8 Stone Garden Cash drawdowns tested did not have 

evidence of supervisory approval. 

 

Status:  

This finding was cleared in the current year. 

 

Single Audit – Procurement 

During our audit, we noted that a Border Star procurement did not record the proposal delivery 

date and time.  Also, the procurement and contractual documentation had no definition for a 

continuation option. 

 

Status: 

This finding was cleared in the current year. 
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Single Audit – Reporting 

During our audit, we noted that 1 out of 2 Border Star financial reports selected for testing was 

not filed timely. 

 

Status: 

This finding was cleared in the current year. 

 

Single Audit – Reporting 

During our audit of the Stone Garden grant, we noted that the County was a sub-grantee and was 

not responsible to submit financial reports.  However, the County was required to submit 

quarterly progress report.  We determined through verification with the pass through entity that 

the County had complied. However, the County had no in-house records to demonstrate 

compliance. 

 

Status: 

This finding was repeated in the current year. 

 

Single Audit – Allowable/Unallowable Activity & Cost 

During our audit, we noted that 3 out of 10 Linebacker expenditures selected for testing totaling 

$9,425 did not have evidence for supervisory approval. We also noted that 1 out of 7 Stone 

Garden expenditures selected for totaling $3,490 did not have invoice and 1 out of 4 Local 

Border Security expenditures selected for totaling $9,836 did not have evidence for supervisory 

approval. 

 

Status: 

This finding was cleared in the current year. 

 


